Hervest Ol Fne:

P.O.Box 112
Cisco, TEXAS 76437

817 -442-3504

February 17, 1976

Mr. Carl Ulvog

Senior Geologist

0il Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Astro-Tex 0il Corporation
Olympic State Wells No. #1
and #1-A, Section 27, Township
16 North Range 33 East, NMPM,
Harding County, New Mexico;

Dear Mr. Ulvog:

Since our last phone conversation and your letter
of December 2, 1975, regarding the above captioned wells, I
have been diligently searching for information concerning these
wells, making many long distance calls, writing letters, and
so forth.

The Olympic 0il Corporation was taken over by a
receiver and this makes the search more difficult, however,
I have come up with some information which is enclosed.

I am enclosing a copy of a letter from Olympic
signed by Ruth Nolan who is working for the receiver. As
per her letter, I am enclosing herewith all the information
she found in the files pertaining to these wells. The first
well was lost and they moved over drilled No. #1-A and accord-
ing to enclosed information 2911 was T.D. on the #l-A. 2308 ft.
of 4 1/2" pipe was set in a 7 7/78 hole cemented with 325
sacks class C cement. The engineering report on Logan #1-A
enclosed gives formations that were perforated with no results
in any of the zones tested. The copies of reports I filed
were sent to me as being correct and I signed them and sent
them to 0il and Gas Commission. The two wells were plugged on
about the same dates.



